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Prairie Bowmen Archery Club 

 prairiebowmenarchery@gmail.com www.prairiebowmen.com 

 Facebook Page:  Prairie Bowmen Archery - Lincoln Twitter: @pbarchery Instagram: prairiebowmen  

 

Prairie Bowmen Archery 
Club is a  private, not for 
profit Archery Club 
established in 1954. 
 
Our indoor range is located 
at 1432 N. Cotner Blvd., 
Lincoln, NE and is open to 
our members 7 days a 
week/24 hours a day. 

 
Board Members 

 
President: 
 Jim Tubbs 
 402-430-7783 
 hunter55@allophone.com 
 
Target Rep: 
 Chad Morgan 
 402-520-0343 
 clmorgan72@gmail.com 
 
Bowhunter Rep: 
 Danny Tubbs 
 402-525-3695 
 dtubbs402@gmail.com 
 
Secretary/Treasurer: 
 Chris Benson 
 402-540-0524 
 hoosierdaddy_ne@yahoo.com 
 
Range Master: 
 Brian Krogman 
 402-499-0470 
 briankrogman@gmail.com 
 
Youth Education Coordinator: 
 Steve Woitaszewski 
 402-450-3427 
 swoit@allophone.com 
 
Communication Coordinator: 
 Bob Larsen 
 402-610-2999 

 larsenrk2@gmail.com 

President's Message 
by Jim Tubbs 

 

Although the new member orientation wasn’t well attended on Saturday March 20th, thank you to those 
that did attend. In this newsletter is a welcome letter with range rules. This will also be posted at the 
range.  

NASP will be winding down in the middle to the end of May. Current teams will still be practicing at the 
assigned times and days, so make sure you check the monthly calendar.  

3D leagues are over for the year, so this will open up Thursday evenings to members for open 
shooting. Leagues will begin again at the 1st of the year (2022) 

Target leagues will continue on Monday nights at 7:00 pm and JOAD will continue with the next 
session starting on April 13th 6:00 pm – 8:30 pm 

A few upcoming events – NASP tournament hosted by East High School on April 10th, Target 
tournament hosted by Prairie Bowmen on April 17-18, youth only 3D hosted by Prairie Bowmen on 
May 8th. Danny is also working on an outdoor 3D. Details on this later.  

I would encourage members to like our Facebook page, as we update the calendar and provide 
upcoming events, regularly – Prairie Bowmen Archery- Lincoln. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Nebraska Deer & Game Expo 
January 15, 16 & 17, 2022 

Lancaster Event Center 
 

For the past 2 years we have hosted a 3D event and NASP booth at the Nebraska Deer & Game 
Expo. Chris Edwards, who puts this event on has been very gracious to our club, by asking us to be 
part of this event. This past year, he gave us a larger area, so we could spread out, which was great. 
For 2022, it’s possible that we may have access to a larger area, where we may be able to get a 45 – 
50 yard shot, plus have the area to put on a NASP 3D Event. The NASP program has been a huge 
success and the 3D portion may end up being bigger than the target.  
 
This would be a club event, so we would need to have club members commit to help setup, run it and 
tear down. Please let me know if this is something you’d like to commit to, so we can make plans to go 
forward. Chris is doing his best to grow this event with bringing in more vendors, pro shops, etc.  

 

Annalisa Mazza 

Brian Nielsen 

Tom Roark 

Patrick White 

The Gerber Family 
(John, Tiffani, Mikenna) 

 

Eli Allen 

Michael Cone 

Tim Gleisberg 

Mackenzie Hyde 

Trevor Johnson 



  
 
  

Secretary/Treasurer Report 
by Chris Benson 

 
 

The 3/17/2021 Board meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm at the range.  
 
Board members present were: Jim Tubbs, Danny Tubbs, Chad Morgan, Bob Larsen, Brian Krogman , Steve Woitaszewski, and Chris Benson.  
 
Club members present were Patrick Sullivan and Harry Windle.  
 
Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved followed by the Treasurer’s report.  
 
Target: Chad reported the target league continues and there is a shoot (360) this Sunday. The next shoot will be a 300 round the weekend of 
April 17-18.  
 
Bowhunter: Danny reported the 3-D shoot last weekend had around 18 shooters. The current league shoot off is tomorrow night. No further 
league shooting likely until January.  
 
Youth: Steve reported the next class session will commence on April 13. There has been good interest and participation in the classes. 
 
Rangemaster: Brian reported there is a work day scheduled for this Saturday. The main purpose is to rebuild target butts and possibly work on 
improving the HVAC ductwork. 
 
Correspondence:  Bob wants articles and any flyers submitted by the 23rd for the next newsletter.  
 
Old Business: The Deer and Big Game Expo scheduled for next year is looking at expanding our 3-D to also include a NASP 3-D for the youth.  

The left- handed bows approved at a previous meeting will be ordered soon.  

We will be awarding a belt buckle to the newest life member, Tom Guild. 

The guy wire supporting our internet cable has been repaired.  

March 20th there will be a new member orientation at the range.  

There has been discussion with the Izaak Walton League about our hosting a 3-D shoot on the Ike’s property. The Ike’s agreed to allowing it 
provided there are no liability issues for them.  

The indoor events for this year’s Cornhusker State Games will be held at our range.  

East High will be hosting a NASP tournament at our range on April 10th. 
 
New Business: The club is looking into having a youth 3-D shoot before school is out. There would be both a NASP and an open division.  

19 members were recently dropped from membership for failure to renew.  

There is a new target lane sponsor, Hyde Family Chiropractic. Thank you and welcome. 

After discussion it was moved and seconded to purchase 9 more Morrill target backers. Motion approved. The current spider webs will be rebuilt 
one more time and then sold or discarded.  

The Big Game and Conservation Association would like to host another “meet and greet” at the range on Friday, June 25th at 6:00 pm.  
 
New member applications were approved from: Brian Nielsen, Tom Roark, Trevor Johnson, MacKenzie Hyde, Analisa Mazza, Michael Cone, 
Tim Gleisberg, Patrick White (student), Eli Allen (student) and the John Gerber family.   
 
The next meeting is scheduled for April 21st at 7:00 pm at the range.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Chris Benson 
Secretary/Treasurer  

 Keep your equipment safe and convenient at the 
indoor range.  Lockers available for only $50/year. 

Contact Chris Benson (Secretary/Treasurer) for 

more information. 



 
 
 
 
 
 

Youth Education Report 
by Steve Woitaszewski 

 
The winter JOAD archery ended March 9th, and the spring 
session will start Tuesday April 13 and end on June15.  
There will be a session starting at 6PM and another 
starting at 7:30PM.  Cost is $40 for the ten week 
session. All equipment is provided by the club, but if you 
have your own bring it. We will help you set your bow up so 
it is performing for you. 
 
Any questions or if you know of anyone that would like to 
take part in the next session, give me a call, email or just 
show up on April 13 at the range.  You do not have to be a 
member of the club to join the JOAD session.  

Reminder:  Per the State Directed Health Measures, 
please make sure when you are visiting the range to 

follow all the current guidelines that have been set by the 
Lincoln Mayor. 

We must stay in compliance in order to stay open. 

Bowhunter Report 
by Danny Tubbs 

 
Hello, turkey hunters. 

By the time you see this I'm certain there will already be 
several awesome harvests 

Be sure to send me pics and stories so we can get them 
on the website and Facebook page. 

Thursday, March 18th was the last night of Bowhunter 
league. Congratulations to Randy Meyer for his 1st 
place finish in Flight #1 along with the $25.00 best 3 
card hand on the spinning card deck with 3 Aces.  
Special recognition to Randy for also being the only 
shooter to attend every night of league.  Congratulations 
to Ryan Bulin for 1st place in Flight #2 and to Dave 
Standley for 1st in Flight #3.  Thanks to all the shooters 
for your participation in this year's league. 

There are currently no plans for Bowhunter league 
again until next January. 

Wes Sheets has made it possible for us to set up 
outdoor 3-D shoots at Ikes. I will be looking for 
volunteers for preparation, set up and tear down as the 
first shoot is tentatively scheduled for late May or early 
June. 

For all you young people, there will be an indoor, Youth 
Only, 20 target 3-D at Prairie Bowmen Indoor Range on 
Saturday, May 8th. (See the attached flyer.) 

That's all I have for now. 

Please keep your eyes peeled for motorcycles as the 
weather begins to get warmer...look twice, save a life. 

As always....do something nice for someone every 

day....just because you can. 

Contact one of your 

Prairie Bowmen Board Members 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
 

Items in yellow are Prairie Bowmen Events. 
 

NASP will be shooting on lanes 1-17. 

1    NASP 4:00-6:00pm 
 

2  3 
  GA USAA Indoor Virtual GA USAA Indoor Virtual 

4     

 

 

 

5    NASP 3:30-5:30pm 

 
 

6 

 
 

7    NASP 6:00-9:00pm 

 
 

8    NASP 4:00-6:00pm 

 
 

9 

 
 

10 

 
 

 Target League @ 7:00pm 
(Range closed @ 6:30pm) 

 

    NASP Tournament 
(Range closed 7am-5pm) 

 
CSAA USAA 600-Outdoor 
RAC 3-D 

11  12 NASP 3:30-5:30pm 
 

13 
 

14 NASP 6:00-9:00pm 
 

15 NASP 4:00-6:00pm 
 

16 17 
 RAC 3-D Target League @ 7:00pm 

(Range closed @ 6:30pm) 

 

JOAD @ 6:00-7:00pm 
and 7:30-8:30pm 

(Range closed @ 5:30pm) 

 

   PB NFAA 300 
(Range Closed 8:00am-3:00pm) 

 
GA Indoor 3-D 

18  

 

 

19 NASP 3:30-5:30pm 
 

20 
 

21 NASP 6:00-9:00pm 
 

22 NASP 4:00-6:00pm 
 

23 
 

24 
 PB NFAA 300 

(Range Closed 8:00am-3:00pm) 

 
TCA 3-D 
GA Indoor 3-D 

Target League @ 7:00pm 
(Range closed @ 6:30pm) 

 

JOAD @ 6:00-7:00pm 
and 7:30-8:30pm 

(Range closed @ 5:30pm) 

 

Board Meeting 
7:00pm 

 
 

  NTA 3-D @ York 

25  26 NASP 3:30-5:30pm 
 

27 
 

28 NASP 6:00-9:00pm 
 

29 NASP 4:00-6:00pm 
 

30  
 NTA 3-D @ York Target League @ 7:00pm 

(Range closed @ 6:30pm) 

 

JOAD @ 6:00-7:00pm 
and 7:30-8:30pm 

(Range closed @ 5:30pm) 

 

   

 



 

  



 
 

Welcome to Prairie Bowmen Lincoln Archery Club 

 

Prairie Bowmen Lincoln Archery Club is run by volunteers only. We have a board of directors, comprised of 7 club members 
voted into office by the membership. Help from our members is always welcome and appreciated, especially on work days. 
We hope you will get involved and make Prairie Bowmen a club you can be proud of and say you are a member of. 

Safety is our number 1 goal, but we also want you to have a fun place to shoot and no one to bother you.  

Members are allowed to bring a shooting guest to the range twice. After that the guest is expected to join. 

Please make sure that you pay dues promptly, to avoid any late fees or being dropped from the club. 

 
Indoor Range - Rules 

 Open to current members 24/7 

 Lights are located on the south wall as you enter 

 Thermostats are not to be turned above 68 degrees  

 Lockers are available for rent for $50.00 per year. 

 Paper targets are available for 50 cents (put money in mail slot by office door 

 Everyone is responsible for cleaning up after themselves 

*No illegal or controlled substances 

*No firearms of any kind 

*Crossbows only to be shot a crossbow target 

*No broadheads of any kind to be shot at any of the targets 

* No outsert tips to be shot at any targets 

*Anything that shoots a projectile other than archery equipment is prohibited 

*Always make sure that knocked arrows are pointed down range 

*No unattended children (an adult must accompany children under 16) 

*No horseplay or unauthorized games 

*No pets 

 

Please make sure that lights are off, heat turned down and door locked, if you are the last one to leave. 

 

  

Prairie Bowmen Archery Club 
1432 N. Cotner Blvd., Lincoln, NE 68505 

www.prairiebowmen.com Facebook Page:  Prairie Bowmen Archery - Lincoln prairiebowmenarchery@gmail.com 



 


